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ZONING BOARD OF ADJUSTMENT 1 

  Minutes of February 18, 2014 2 

 3 

ATTENDEES: Doug Kirkwood, Chair, Jamie Ramsay, Charlie Vars (Alt), Robert Rowe, and Sarah 4 

Marchant - Community Development Director  5 

 6 

9:30 am S. Marchant called D. Kirkwood to discuss the possibility of having to postpone the 2/18/14 7 

Zoning Board meeting due to the snowstorm. D. Kirkwood determined the snow storm appears 8 

substantial but believes it would stop in time for the meeting.  9 

 10 

4:30 pm S. Marchant called D. Kirkwood as the Town Hall canceled evening hours and the snowstorm 11 

had dumped significant snow. D. Kirkwood asked S. Marchant to contact the Police and DPW for 12 

advice. Police Department confirmed the roads were very difficult and the plows were unable to catch 13 

up. DPW confirmed that the snow may end by 9:00pm however, the rate of snow fall was several 14 

inches and hour and they were doing the best they could to keep up.  15 

 16 

4:45 pm S. Marchant called D. Kirkwood and reported on the Police and DPW conversations. Based on 17 

the storms significant snowfall D. Kirkwood decided to postpone the Zoning Board meeting to 2/25/14 18 

at 7:00 pm at Town Hall.  19 

 20 

S. Marchant emailed each Board member about the postponement and called several members. D. 21 

Kirkwood made a motion to postpone the 2/18/14 meeting until 2/25/14 at 7:30 pm in the Town Hall. 22 

R. Rowe seconded the motion via phone call. Five voted in favor of the motion. None were opposed. 23 

The meeting was postponed.  24 

 25 

Staff notified the applicants, posted notice to the Town’s website and hung signs at Town Hall that the 26 

meeting had been rescheduled to 2/25/14 at 7:00pm in Town Hall.  27 

  28 

The ZBA meeting agenda was updated online and at the Library to reflect the postponement until 29 

2/25/13 at 7:00pm. 30 


